
The  End  The  Last  Seven
Plagues The Coronavirus
Genesis 2:9, 16-17

9 And out of the ground Yahweh made every tree grow that is
pleasant to the sight, and desirable for food. The Tree of
Life was in the midst of the garden, and the tree of the
knowledge of righteousness and evil.

16 And Yahweh commanded the man, saying: Of every tree of the
garden you may freely eat;

17 But of the tree of the knowledge of righteousness and evil
you must not eat, for starting with the day you eat of it,
dying you will die.

 

Yahweh brought this same information later in the year 1451
B.Y. (Before Yahshua) to the twelve tribes—Abraham’s seed—who
were brought out of Egypt.

Deuteronomy 30:15-18

15 See, I have set before you this day life by righteousness,
and death and destruction by evil—

16 In that I command you this day to love Yahweh your Father,
by walking in all His ways, by keeping His Laws, His Statutes,
and His Judgments, so that you can live and multiply, and so
Yahweh your Father can bless you in the land which you go in
to possess.

17 But if your heart turns away, and you are not obedient, and
you are drawn away to submit to Gods (elohim), to worship them
by serving them—
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18 I declare to you this day that you will surely perish…

 

Notice, there is another reason Yahweh is witnessing to the
heavens.

Deuteronomy 30:19-20

19 I call heaven and earth as witnesses against you this day,
that I have set before you life and death, blessings and
curses. Therefore choose life, so both you and your children
can live.

20 So you may love Yahweh your Father, by listening to Him,
and then obeying Him. Hold fast to Him, for He is your life…

 

And:

I Yahchanan 3:11

For this is the message that you heard from the beginning,
that we should ahab one another.

 

So, this message from the beginning was for the purpose of
bringing  to  unity  those  who  would  choose  life  by
righteousness. Life by righteousness is the only eternal life
there is. Life by all choosing Yahweh’s righteousness stops
wars.

Micahyah 4:1-3

1 But in the last days it will come to pass that the mountain;
promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.



2 And many nations will come and say; Come, and let us go up
to the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yahaqob, and He will teach us of His ways, and we
will walk in His paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up a sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

Mattithyah 16:18

And I also say to you who are Kepha: That upon this stone,
YAHWEH UNITY; I will build this House; Family: The House of
Yahweh, and the gates of sheol (hell) will not prevail against
it.

 

This isn’t just unity, but rather united with the Creator
Yahweh.

 

Yahshua and Yahweh’s Two Witnesses work together to establish
the last days’ eternal House of Yahweh.

Zecharyah 5:8-9, 11

8 And this is the wickedness: And Satan overthrew The House of
Yahweh  within  the  midst  of  the  ephah;  The  Standard  of

Perfection, which is sent by Yahweh’s Laws__by casting the same
weight  of  lead;  cover  of  deception,  against  her  mouth;
successfully suppressing the Word of Yahweh (the Laws and the
Prophets).

9 Then I lifted up my eyes and looked, and behold: Two women;
The  Last  Two  Eras  of  The  House  of  Yahweh,  sent  with



commandment. The Spirit of Yahweh came to overspread them; and
they  were  covered  with  the  covering  of  saints.  And  they
exalted, magnified, and extolled the ephah; The Standard of
Perfection, which is sent by Yahweh’s Laws, separating the way
of the world from The Way of Yahweh.

11 And he said to me: To build The House of Yahweh according
to The Standard of Perfection sent by Yahweh’s Laws, in a
Babylonish land which does not yet exist. And it will be
established at that time; when The Two Witnesses are called
out to their work; as the Established Place; the Habitation of
Yahweh; THE HOUSE OF YAHWEH.

 

Compare:

Revelation 11:1-3

1 And there was given me a reed like a measuring rod. And the
malak stood, saying: Rise, and measure the temple of Yahweh,
and the altar, and its confines;

2 But the court which is outside the temple leave out, and
measure it not; for it is given to the nations. And the holy
city they will tread under foot three and one-half years.

3  And  I  will  give  to  My  Two  Witnesses  to  perform  their
prophetic offices, and they will foretell events about the one
thousand two hundred and sixty days (3½ years), those cast
about with darkness.

Zecharyah 5:8-11

8 And this is the wickedness: And Satan overthrew The House of
Yahweh  within  the  midst  of  the  ephah;  The  Standard  of

Perfection, which is sent by Yahweh’s Laws__by casting the same
weight  of  lead;  cover  of  deception,  against  her  mouth;
successfully suppressing the Word of Yahweh (the Laws and the



Prophets).

9 Then I lifted up my eyes and looked, and behold: Two women;
The  Last  Two  Eras  of  The  House  of  Yahweh,  sent  with
commandment. The Spirit of Yahweh came to overspread them; and
they  were  covered  with  the  covering  of  saints.  And  they
exalted, magnified, and extolled the ephah; The Standard of
Perfection, which is sent by Yahweh’s Laws, separating the way
of the world from The Way of Yahweh.

10 Then I said to the malak who was speaking with me: Where
are they; The Two Witnesses, going with the ephah?

11 And he said to me: To build The House of Yahweh according
to The Standard of Perfection sent by Yahweh’s Laws, in a
Babylonish land which does not yet exist. And it will be
established at that time; when The Two Witnesses are called
out to their work; as the Established Place; the Habitation of
Yahweh; THE HOUSE OF YAHWEH.

Zecharyah 6:11-13

11 Take the silver and gold and make crowns, and set them upon
the head of Yahshua son of Yahweh, the High Priest.

12 Speak to him, and say; This is what Yahweh our Father says:
Behold, the man whose name is the BRANCH! For He will branch
out from His place, and He will build The House of Yahweh!

13 Yes, He will build The House of Yahweh. He will bear glory,
and will sit and rule on His throne. He will be a priest upon
His throne; and the counsel of peace will be between them
both.

Mattithyah 16:18

And I also say to you who are Kepha: That upon this stone,
YAHWEH UNITY; I will build this House; Family: The House of
Yahweh, and the gates of sheol (hell) will not prevail against
it.



 

That is The House of Yahweh in these last days, the End time
of  the  seven  last  plagues,  and  the  End  (Mattithyah  24:3,
21-22) of the nuclear bombs (Mattithyah 24:29) that started in
1934.

 

The increase in knowledge (Daniyl 12:4) started in the year
1934.

 

The nuclear bomb started in 1934.

 

The House of Yahweh

The Two Witnesses (Isayah 44:2-8),

Yahshua, the High Priest

Over The House of Yahweh, And

Yahweh’s Chosen of

The Two Witnesses,

Whom He Named Yisrayl

(Isayah 45:1-6, 21-22)

 

I am Yahweh’s chosen who Yahweh named Yisrayl. I am called the
Chosen Branch who branched out and built the House of Yahweh
in these last days.

Micahyah 4:1-3

1 But in the last days it will come to pass that the mountain;



promotion, of The House of Yahweh will be established in the
chief  of  the  nations.  It  will  be  raised  above  all
congregations; and all peoples will eventually flow to it.

2 And many nations will come and say; Come, and let us go up
to the mountain; uplifting, of Yahweh, and to the House of the
Father of Yahaqob, and He will teach us of His ways, and we
will walk in His paths. Because the Laws will depart from
Zion, and the word of Yahweh from Yerusalem.

3 And He will judge between many people, and rebuke strong
nations  afar  off;  and  they  will  beat  their  swords  into
plowshares, and their spears into pruninghooks. Nation will
not lift up a sword against nation, nor will they learn war
anymore.

 

The building of The House of Yahweh was not done alone, but
with Yahshua, the High Priest over The House of Yahweh.

Hebrews 10:21

And having a High Priest over The House of Yahweh:

Zecharyah 6:11-13

11 Take the silver and gold and make crowns, and set them upon
the head of Yahshua son of Yahweh, the High Priest.

12 Speak to him, and say; This is what Yahweh our Father says:
Behold, the man whose name is the BRANCH! For He will branch
out from His place, and He will build The House of Yahweh!

13 Yes, He will build The House of Yahweh. He will bear glory,
and will sit and rule on His throne. He will be a priest upon
His throne; and the counsel of peace will be between them
both.

 



What does Yahweh’s prophecies show I will teach?

 

Answer: the same as Yahshua taught.

Hebrews 10:16

This is the covenant that I will renew with them after those
days, says Yahweh: I will put My Laws into their hearts, and
in their minds I will write them;

Hebrews 4:8-11

8 Now Yahshua caused them to rest in obedience to the Law,
spoken of by Yahweh in a day previously.

9 Therefore, there remains the keeping of the Sabbath to the
people of Yahweh,

10 For he who has entered into His rest has also ceased from
his own works, as Yahweh does from His.

11 Therefore, let us be zealous to enter into that rest, so
that no one will fall after the same example of unbelief.

Isayah 58:13-14

13 If you turn away your foot from breaking the Sabbath: from
doing your pleasure; your own business, your own pleasure, on
My sacred day, and call the Sabbath a delight; the sacred day
of Yahweh honorable, and will honor Him by not doing your own
ways, nor finding your own pleasure, nor engaging in idle
conversation:

14 Then you will find your joy in Yahweh; and I will cause you
to ride on the high places of the earth, and feed you with the
heritage of Yahaqob your father—for the mouth of Yahweh has
spoken it.

 



Remember this: Yahweh is the only true power in the universe.

Isayah 45:21-22

21 Speak out, bring your proofs near; yes, let them take
counsel together. Who has declared this from ancient time? Who
has foretold it from that time? Have not I, Yahweh? And there
is no source of power except Me, a just Father and a Savior;
there is none but Me.

22 Look to Me, and be saved, all the ends of the earth; for I
am Yahweh, and there is no other source of power.

 

The only true Savior is Yahshua Messiah, the High Priest over
The House of Yahweh.

Hebrews 10:21

And having a High Priest over The House of Yahweh:

 

Check the records, and you will see, as the scriptures say,
that Yahweh’s Chosen Witness—the younger of His two Witnesses,
who are brothers (Isayah 44:2)—branched out, and worked with
Yahshua, the High Priest over The House of Yahweh to build The
House of Yahweh in this generation known as the last days.

 

It’s all on record. It is written.

Zecharyah 6:11-13

11 Take the silver and gold and make crowns, and set them upon
the head of Yahshua son of Yahweh, the High Priest.

12 Speak to him, and say; This is what Yahweh our Father says:
Behold, the man whose name is the BRANCH! For He will branch



out from His place, and He will build The House of Yahweh!

13 Yes, He will build The House of Yahweh. He will bear glory,
and will sit and rule on His throne. He will be a priest upon
His throne; and the counsel of peace will be between them
both.

 

The Savior, Yahshua, says to you:

Mattithyah 6:33

But  seek  you  first  the  Kingdom  of  Yahweh  and  His
Righteousness, and all these things will be added to you.

Revelation 22:12-21

12 And behold, I come quickly, and My reward is with Me, to
give every man according as his work will be.

13 I am the First and the Last, the Beginning and the End.

14 Blessed are those who keep His Laws, that they will have
right to the Tree of Life, and will enter in through the gates
into the city.

15 For outside are dogs, and sorcerers, and whoremongers, and
murderers, and worshipers of Gods (elohim) and everyone who
professes to love, yet practices breaking the Laws.

16 I, Yahshua, have sent My messenger to testify to you these
things in the congregations of The House of Yahweh. I am the
root and the offspring of David, and the Bright and Morning
Star.

17 And the Spirit and the brides, say: Come! And let him who
hears, say: Come! And let him who is thirsty come. And whoever
will, let him take the water of life freely.

18 For I testify to everyone who hears the words of the



prophecy of this Book: If any man will add to these things, it
will come to pass that he will add to himself the plagues that
are written in this Book:

19 And if any man will take away from the words of the Book of
this prophecy, it will come to pass that he will take away his
part out of The Book of Life, and out of Yahweh Shammah, and
from the things which are written in this Book.

20 He Who testifies these things, says: Surely I come quickly!
HalleluYahweh! Let this be so! Come, Yahshua Messiah.

21 The love of our King, Yahshua Messiah, be with you all.
HalleluYahweh!

 

Did you remember? The Book of Yahweh is the source of ALL
knowledge.

 

The Book of Yahweh is the contract that Yahweh put in writing,
and it is FOREVER!

 

It is written and can never be changed.

 

Yahweh bless your understanding.

 

True Ahab,

 

Yisrayl Hawkins

YahwehsBranch.com



 

 

 

 


